LeBoeuf Township Supervisors Meeting — September 27, 2023

The LeBoeuf Township Supervisor’s meeting was held September 27, 2023. The meeting was called to
order at 6:00 p.m. Present were James Glover, Michael Porter, Bill Phillips, Lindsey Etheridge, Tim Pie
and Catherine Wise.

Michael Porter motioned to approve the September 13, 2023, Regular Meeting minutes. James Glover
seconded. All voted yes.

James Glover moved to submit for audit the Treasurer’s Report for September 21, 2023— General Fund:
$83,905.69. State Fund: $31,861.25. Health Reimbursement Fund: $6,541.99, ARPA Funds: $75,412.42,
Capital Reserve Fund: $15,000.95. Line of Credit: $34,868.76 remaining. Michael Porter seconded.
Motion carried.

Lindsey Etheridge was present to discuss a Resolution for a Grant to help with the purchase of a new
Road Grader. The Grant would be an approximate amount of $344,000.00. It is a DCED Grant in
conjunction with available Casino monies.

Supervisors will not be attending the EMS & Municipal Seminar or the EACOG 30" Anniversary
Celebration. Discussion was held on who would attend the ECATO Convention.

The Budget Workshop will be scheduled for Wednesday, October 11, 2023, at approximately 9:00 a.m. —
Following the regular meeting of the LeBoeuf Township Supervisors.

Tim Pie presented pictures of the Bridge on Woods Road and the culvert on Dutchtown Road South
concerning deterioration of beams and pipes. The current 5-ton weight limit sign at the bridge on Woods
Road will be changed to a 3-ton weight limit sign. Discussion was held on finding a grant for a box
culvert to be placed on Woods Road to replace the bridge.

Road Forman report: Gravel was placed on Porter Road. Ditching was done on McGahen Hill Road.
Greene Township has millings for sale at $2.00 per ton. Tires are needed for the Loader. Ag Tire has used
tires for $200.00 each, these will be inspected before purchasing them. New tires are normally over
$1,100.00 each. Bill is looking into purchasing a trailer to haul equipment. Tabled.

Zoning Officer: Six Building Permits and one Logging permit were reviewed. A “Haunted Woods” will
be set up off of Old Frisbeetown Road in October.

Correspondence was read and reviewed.

James Glover motioned to Ratify Bills & Payroll for September 21, 2023. Michael Porter seconded. All
voted yes.

Michael Porter moved, seconded by James Glover, to adjourn the regular meeting at 7:00 p.m. Motion
carried unanimously.
Respectfully Submitted

Catherine Wise
Secretary/Treasurer



